
SKIT:  Jesus is 

Something Else 
 
PUPPET:  (old Man) 
Mr. Crispy 
 
Hey Jim, Jim? 
I can’t see.  Help me. 
 
Is this what it’s like to 
be old. 
 
Oh heaven forbid. 
 
Jim? 
 
How come I can’t see. 
 
Do I have glaucoma? 
 
Do I need glasses? 
 
How did I get that 
over my eyes? 
 
Oh Yeah, Junior was 
playing the game of 
“LIFE”, and had all the 
lights on. 
 
And I had to cover my 
eyes so I could get 
some shuteye. 
 
And that reminds me 
of a story… 
 
Do you want to hear a 
good one. 
 
It’s a doosy. 
 
It’s about Jesus, and 
some of the funny 

things he did, and it’s 
all in the Bible. 
 
I need someone to 
help me out. 
 
Okay son, pretend 
you’re blind.   
 
What does it feel like? 
 
What does it look like? 
 
Can I help you? 
 
Can I heal you? 
 
How can Jesus heal 
you from being blind? 
 
Do you know what 
Jesus did for the blind 
man? 
 
He put mud on his 
eyes. 
 
Yucky huh.   
 
Then he had the blind 
man go to the other 
side of the city. 
 
Okay son, pretend 
you’re going over the 
other side of the city. 
 
Isn’t that hard? 
 
Jesus is something 
else.  But you know 
what? 
 
 

The blind man obeyed 
Jesus. 
 
And had someone 
help him to get to the 
pool on the other side 
of the city. 
 
And he washed the 
mud off his eyes. 
 
What happened? 
 
The blind man could 
see.   Yes. 
 
The blind man obeyed 
Jesus. 
 
Did the mud make the 
blind man see? 
 
Did the water that 
cleaned the mud off 
his eyes, make the 
blind man see? 
 
Did obeying all the 
instructions of Jesus 
make the blind man to 
see? 
 
Yes. 
 
That’s how Jesus 
wants us to be like. 
 
We all are blind.  We 
all can’t see at first.  
But if we obey Jesus, 
and go to the pool 
and wash the sin off 
the eyes of our heart, 



we can be healed as 
well.   
 
Our life can be brand 
new. 
 
Jesus is something 
else. 
 
Yessirree  
 
 
 
 
 


